
DASNY issues $30.7 million financing to support Oceanside
Library construction
April 12, 2022 - Long Island

Oceanside, NY According to Reuben McDaniel III, president & CEO of The Dormitory Authority of
the State of New York (DASNY), DASNY has issued $30.7 million in low-cost tax-exempt bonds to
enable the Oceanside Library on Long Island to expand and renovate its facility and to refund
outstanding debt to achieve near-term debt service savings. The transaction is rated Aa2 by
Moody’s.

“DASNY’s financial work on behalf of not-for-profit institutions across New York State helps
institutions like Oceanside Library deliver greatly needed services to residents at lower costs,” said
McDaniel. “We are proud to work with communities across New York to help them achieve their
visions.”

The library building was built in 1940 and the last significant upgrade to the library building occurred
25 years ago. Oceanside Library expects to remove the existing one-story western portion of the
building and construct in its place a two-story addition with a basement within the same building
footprint. The library building will increase from 30,000 s/f to 45,000 s/f.

The project also includes basement level and second floor additions to the Children’s room,
infrastructure upgrades (roof, lights, HVAC, private/family/gender-neutral bathrooms/elevator) and
safety updates (cameras, lighting, sight-line re-design). Self-checkout kiosks, teen and garden areas
will be among the new features.

“We are delighted with our decision to seek funding through DASNY,” said Oceanside Library
director Christina Marra. “The staff has been professional, responsive, transparent, and informative
throughout. We look forward to creating a facility which matches the innovative resources and
services we provide our community. DASNY’s assistance has been indispensable.”
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